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Board of Education Corner 

THE IRISH HIGHLIGHTER  

Seneca High School is the heart of the community.  With the strong ties between the school and the 

residents it serves, collaborative opportunities exist in many areas.  Whether it is providing fundraising 

events, service, entertainment venues, or use of the building and athletic fields, Seneca High School and 

our students are positively engaged in the community. 

Seneca High School values their relationship with the Village of Seneca Park Board.  The Intergovernmental Agreement 

provides facility and athletic field usage to many youth organizations.  Summer Programs sponsored by the Park Board, 

such as a culinary arts program or guitar lessons, provide a unique opportunity for children to learn new skills.   The 

new community room at the West Campus is utilized frequently by the public for meetings, bridal showers and 

birthday parties.  In addition, Seneca High School also works in conjunction with the feeder grade schools to share 

facilities for athletic events such as track meets. 

As you will learn in this newsletter, many Life Safety and Building Projects are being completed this summer to improve 

our buildings and grounds.  We will strive to continue to serve the community as always, but please pardon the dust as 

we work to improve the Main Campus, West Campus, and athletic fields. 

Since serving on the Board of Education, I have heard countless times that Seneca High School is a building that never 

sleeps.   Activities, whether school related or community based, are ongoing seven days a week.   I am proud to say 

that many great opportunities are available to our students, our youth, and our community. 

Best wishes to the Seneca High 2018 graduates! 

Ron Frye 

SHS Board President 

 

 

~ SHS Board of Education Members ~ 

Ron Frye, President;  Sara Olson, Vice President; Rich Hamilton, Secretary; Jason Eltrevoog; Cory Yandell; Joe Johnson; and Mark Victor. 

Summa Cum Laude Graduate Eve Odum 

accepts her diploma from Pres. Ron Frye 

Paige Hepner and Dylan Bryant receive the 

2018 Mazon American Legion Scholarship 

Port Authority Scholarships were issued to: 

Peyton Harty, Lane Weber, Brenden Newkirk  

Alec Robinson (missing from photo) 
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SHS Superintendent, Dr. James Carlson 

IRISH IMPROVMENTS 

When you are blessed with facilities and grounds like ours, proper maintenance and upkeep is an important responsibility.  Over 

the last several years, we have diligently attended to this imperative; however, in the words of the Food Network star Emeril 

Lagasse, this summer, we kick it up a notch – BAM!      

Beginning immediately after the school year ends in the last week in May, our north parking lot will be closed for resurfacing, 

potential drainage improvements, additional lighting installation, and the conversion of parking lot lights to LED lamps.  We 

anticipate the lot’s closure will run through the summer months.    

Another major project will be the replacement of the 1998 addition boilers and some significant corresponding piping 

improvements.  We were very fortunate to survive this past winter when the former four-boiler system was down to one old and 

decrepit boiler.   

Safety is also a theme of this summer’s work.  New addressable fire alarm fixtures will be installed and all existing zones will be 

switched to individually addressable devices.  Enhancements will be made to existing windows and doors; a new security door will 

be installed at the top of the stairway on the north side of the building; and a new Voice Over Internet Protocol (VOIP) telephone 

system will be installed with phones in every classroom.  Other work at the Main Campus includes replacing plate glass with safety 

glass in some areas, installing new door closers, replacing stair treads, repainting all exterior doors, replacing the main office 

carpeting, and much more.   

West Campus will also receive a significant makeover.  In recent years, we have seen a tremendous growth in the community’s use 

of this facility, as our partnership with the Park Board continues to advance.  A few months ago, new controls were added to the 

HVAC system to improve the energy efficiency in heating the plant.  Work at West Campus this summer includes a roof 

replacement, resurfacing the parking lot, rekeying all exterior doors, restoring the stage, and several other smaller projects.   

Last summer, we shut the baseball field down to regrade the infield after about forty years of use.  This year, the softball field will 

be shut down until the 2019 high school season begins.  Our beautiful field is used nearly year round and is in desperate need of 

some TLC to ensure it remains high quality.  We are also working to improve the practice football field located inside of the track.  

Finally, we are investigating how to best care for Rat Run Creek on our south border.   

All of the projects described above are in addition to our normal summer work.  Once again, our housekeepers and maintenance 

staff, along with the help of several summer student workers, stand ready to clean and maintain our buildings and grounds.  These 

hard working folks are the backbone of the staff and do a wonderful job of caring for our students and staff daily.   

Lastly, on a completely different note, I would be remiss if I did not recognize the hard and expert work and the dedication of our 

retiring staff.  Congratulations to Mr. Bonner, Mrs. David, Mrs. Lockridge, Mrs. Ogden, Ms. Raney, and Mr. Stenzel on their 

retirements.  On behalf of the Seneca High School Board of Education, I wish them the very best in their futures and thank them 

for their years of service to the students of SHS. 

Congratulations to all of the our 2018 graduating students!  Best wishes for great success in your future endeavors. 

 

 CLASS OF 2018 PROFILE 

 Number of students in graduating class  108 

 Percentage of students entering higher education 84% 

 Scholarship and financial aid received 

  Amount earned toward post-secondary education for freshman year $503,550 

  Amount earned toward post-secondary education for all four years $1,774,600 

Our 2018 Teacher Retirees 
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THE IRISH HIGHLIGHTER  

Community Connections 

SHS Superintendent, Jim Carlson, would like to give a big THANK YOU to all of the SHS Staff who contributed to the 
Crotty Park Playground Match Challenge.  Including the match, we raised $1,430.  Great job to all on supporting a 
wonderful community cause.  The Park District construction crew has made much progress on the new play area 
already.  The Park Board scheduled a dedication ceremony for May 27th. 

In February the CIA (Conservation In Action) got together on four afternoons and built bird boxes for native birds. Bird houses were built to 

specific parameters for different bird species that are experiencing a decline in Illinois.  The bird houses will be placed along the I&M Canal in 

coordination with the Illinois Department of Natural Resources.   We called call our project "extreme nest makeover"   The bird species that our 

crew specifically built for were Barn Owls, Fly Catchers, Blue Birds, and Wood Ducks.  We hope the community will enjoy spotting the birds in 

their new “homes” as they walk or bike along the I&M pathways. ~ Terry Maxwell, Science Teacher CIA Advisor. 

FCCLA (Family Career and Community Leaders of America) has taken a new focus the past couple years by putting more 

effort into community outreach.  FCCLA sponsor, Erica Read, announced that the group took part in a service project almost 

every month from September through May.  Their main goal was to help others! Starting in September, FCCLA sold Irish Strong 

Hoodies to help raise money for SHS preschool student, Justin Roseland, with his fight against childhood cancer.  In October, 

FCCLA took part in Volley for a Cure to help raise hundreds of dollars for breast cancer awareness.  In November, many of the 

FCCLA members, along with NHS members, volunteered at Milton Pope Grade School concession stands.  December is a busy 

month, but Seneca Grade School asked us to bake dozens of cutout cookies for the SGS Family Christmas Party, and we were 

happy to help!  In January, FFCLA members submitted positive and inspiring messages to students throughout the school.  The 

month of February started with our 2nd Annual Mom/Son Dance with over 200 in attendance!  This evening included the 

Magic Matt Show, which was a huge hit.  A portion of this event’s registration fee went to the Justin Roseland Cancer Fund, 

who was our guest of honor.  MVK Family Reading Night was also a 

big hit in February.  In March, some of the FCCLA students volunteered their Friday 

night to help at the Seneca Grade School Gala PSO Fundraiser.  In April, we baked 

items again, but this time it was to help out Seneca Pride Cheer & Football teams.  

FCCLA also created and ran games for the Seneca Grade School Family Reading 

Night this month as well.  The final events in the month of May found FCCLA 

working with Milton Pope Grade School to help organize the flowers from their 

spring fundraiser. Lastly, we ended the year by hosting our most popular event, the 

3rd Annual Daddy/Daughter Dance.  We hosted over 250 fathers and daughters 

this year.  FCCLA could not be part of any of these community activities if it were 

not for the student members volunteering their time.  We are grateful that we 

were able to reach our goal of helping others in the community this year. 
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SHS Principal, Marty Voiles 

Our National Honor Society members are required to complete twenty service hours to maintain 

their membership, and this does not count the tutoring they must do in our daily Academic Centers. 

Members complete some of these additional hours in a school setting, while other hours are done in 

the community setting. 

We placed a tutor in Mrs. Ferguson and Mrs. Maierhofer’s Academic Centers on a daily basis, which 

added up to over 100 hours of math tutoring per year! In addition to this commitment, NHS 

members also tutored in Chemistry, Spanish, ESL, START, and other math classes, which added 

another twenty-five hours of tutoring this past school year. Students spent at least ten additional 

hours tutoring and helping at CASPER, the grade school after-school program held at the Methodist 

Church, as well as with Head Start in Ottawa. 

In addition, our NHS members provided help at both high school and junior high track meets in the 

spring. Students also volunteered at other school activities such as the Mom/Son and Daddy/

Daughter Dances and the Mazon Reading Night. At each of these activities, students helped 

anywhere from two to eight hours. 

Furthermore, members worked at numerous grade school concession stands, which were ran by parents to help raise money for the schools. 

Students also volunteered at the SHS Senior Citizens Dinners in the fall and spring, as well as the high school and grade school choral festivals. 

NHS members also assisted the SHS Guidance Office by giving tours at Freshman Registration. 

Not only did our members help with numerous school-related events, but they also volunteered extensively in the surrounding communities. 

For instance, members worked at food pantries in Seneca, Mazon, Dwight, and Morris. Two students volunteered thirty hours at Ottawa 

Hospital in their TAGS program, and several worked at three local fundraisers. Many of our NHS members routinely volunteer at their churches, 

teaching Sunday school and CCD classes, as well as cleaning. NHS also made ten blankets and delivered them to local nursing homes. 

NHS members have volunteered with the following organizations: We Care of Grundy County, St. Vincent DePaul, Under His Wings, Feed My 

Starving Children, Spay it Forward, and United Way.  While each member was required to perform twenty service hours, many gave more time 

than the minimum requirement. Our total service hours added up to close to 400 hours of volunteer time! 

Congratulations NHS members and keep up the great work! 

The following individuals were recognized at the LaSalle County Excellence in Education Banquet on May 3, 2018.  Congratulations 
to all of our honorees!   Faculty and staff provided a breakfast before school on May 22, as well, to honor these individuals. 

 

IRISH HONORS 

Educator Award:  Kelsey Adams & Kim Foster;  

Support Staff Award: Kathy Phelan 

Retiring Staff:  Fran Ogden, Wes Bonner, Jeff Stenzel, Karen Raney, 

 Julie David, and Carolyn Lockridge 
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Students of the Month 
DECEMBER 2017 

FEBRUARY 2018 

MARCH 2018 

JANUARY 2018 

Rookie of the Month - Paige Baker 

Most Improved Student of the Month - Brett Yegge 

Student of the Month - Morgan Pifer 

Role Model of the Month - Haley Wilson 

Rookie of the Month - Madison Jones 

Most Improved Student of the Month - Gabrielle Hamilton 

Student of the Month - Paige Hepner 

Role Model of the Month - Alyssa Hauch 

Role Model of the Month - Raegan Babcock 

Rookie of the Month - Ethan Brockman 

Most Improved Student of the Month - Trey Thorson 

Student of the Month - Faith Thrun 

Role Model of the Month - Sydney Poyner 

Rookie of the Month - Fidel Valenciano 

Student of the Month - Lane Weber 

Most Improved Student of the Month - Bryce Bedeker 

Most Improved Student of the Month - Peyton Harty 

Student of the Month - Mya Trager 

Rookie of the Month - Daniel Widman 

Role Model of the Month - Erik Bendt 

Rookie of the Month - Amber Vroman 

Student of the Month - Tyson Elias 

Role Model of the Month - Dylan Bryant 

Most Improved Student of the Month - Bryan Bingheim 

MAY 2018 

APRIL  2018 

THE IRISH HIGHLIGHTER 
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Assistant Principal, Mike Coughlin 

Congratulations to the following Seneca High School students for being named 2018 Students of the Year: 

Role Model of the Year—Lyda Robinson 

Student of the Year—Sara Cahill 

Most Improved—Cody Altman 

Rookie of the Year—Levi Maierhofer 

Anyone who has met Sara Cahill would agree that she stood out among her peers.  With a contagious smile and a positive attitude, 
she provided an uplifting momentum to any classroom or hallway of which she was a part.  It is no wonder that she was named as 
the recipient of so many prestigious awards while a student here at Seneca High.  Sara will be attending St. Francis University next 
fall to major in secondary education.  She wants to continue her athletic career in track and field at the collegiate level as well.  
With no doubt, Sara will be successful in all of her future endeavors.  Listed below are some of the more recent honors and awards 
that Sara has received. Congratulations to Sara on her well-deserved accomplishments thus far; she will be missed greatly here in 
the Land of the Irish. 

2018 Illinois State Scholar (Selected by Illinois Student Assistance Commission) 

2018 John Ourth Award (Issued by Illinois Principals Association) 

2018 DAR Good Citizen Award (Selected by Faculty & Staff) 

2018 SHS Student of the Year Award (Selected by SHS Faculty) 

2018 Irish Pride Award (Selected by SHS Coaching Staff) 

2018 Citizenship Award, provided by Bill Bernadoni (Selected by SHS Committee Members) 

IRISH SHINING 
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THE IRISH HIGHLIGHTER

Athletic Director, Steve Haines 

End of an Era…Good Bye to the I-8 Conference 

As we come to the close of the 2017-18 school year, we will be closing an era at SHS, as well.  On Friday, May 11, 

the Seneca High Baseball team played at Herscher, in what was the final regular season contest for the Seneca 

Fighting Irish in the Interstate 8 Conference. So, I want to look back at our accomplishments during our time in 

the Interstate-8.  Seneca High was a charter member of the I-8 when it formed in 1979, making this year our 39th 

and final year as a member of the I-8.  During those 39 years, Seneca has won 87 varsity I-8 Conference 

championships and many more at the sophomore and freshmen levels. Let’s also look at how we won those 87 

championships. Lady Irish Basketball leads the way with 24 titles, followed by Fighting Irish Basketball with 13 

titles, and Lady Irish Track with 12 titles.  This past year we increased our I-8 collection by adding Fighting Irish Cross Country and 

Lady Irish Golf, Track, and Softball to our list of I-8 titles.  The Interstate 8 Conference has been very good to Seneca, and we will 

miss those rivalries, schools, and friendships; however, it is now time to forge rivalries, friendships, and relationships with new 

schools. We will continue to compete against many of the I-8 schools, but now as non-conference foes. For football and wrestling 

competition, the Sangamon Valley Conference awaits. For all other sports, our new home will be in the Tri-County Conference. 

New schools, new opponents, and new opportunities.  I look forward to seeing our student-athletes perform and thrive.  I-8--

you’ve been a good friend, and we thank you for all you have offered our athletes, coaches, and fans of Seneca High School sports! 

 

Lyda Robinson is awarded the Anna Gay Female Athlete of 

the Year  and the Gerald Hoben Male Athlete of the Year 

is awarded to Mason Dooley.   

Male and Female IRISH PRIDE Awards were handed out to 

Erik Bendt and Sara Cahill. 

Click here for a link to IHSA.org  

Conferences & Affiliated Schools 

https://www.ihsa.org/Schools/ConferencesAffiliatedSchools.aspx
https://www.ihsa.org/Schools/ConferencesAffiliatedSchools.aspx
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On Friday, May 4, members of our Concert Band performed at the Illinois SuperState Concert Band Festival at the 
University of Illinois, Urbana-Champaign.  This is the most prestigious and competitive festival for concert band in the state of 
Illinois.  This year, 100 highly qualified bands submitted recordings to be reviewed for acceptance into the festival, with only 30 bands 
being accepted.  Our students who have been participating in a before school ensemble we call the Wind Ensemble were one of the 
accepted bands.  This is a huge honor for our students and for our school and placing a group into the festival has been a career dream 
of mine.  It was an outstanding day and the students and I felt great about our performance.  We received some very positive feedback 
including an impromptu visit from the director of the Marching Illini.  Our kids left quite an impression on the audience, the judges, and 
the U of I music staff. 

 The Witch and the Saint.mp3  

 Choreography.mp3  

IRISH HARMONY 

Band & Choral Instructor, Luke Windham 

(Photo credit to parent Facebook page)   

Crank up the volume and click on the links provided so you can enjoy the audio 

version of the pieces performed by Luke Windhams’s talented and hard working 

Wind Ensemble Concert Band.  

Students who are members of the Wind Ensemble Concert Band are:  Abby Zilm, Ali Fischer, A.J. Baker, Anna Roseland, Anna Hamby, Cody 

Bratcher, Colt Aldrich, Cori Daggett, Dylan Bryant, Emma Claudin, Eve Odum, Faith Thrun, Hallie Roszak, Ian Wilkinson, Jacob Brown, Joey 

Thomas, Katie Lawrence, Kaylin Naines, Keenan Ellis, Kylie Winsor, Lauren Yost, Monica Groth, Natalie Lawrence, Rebekah (Grace) Alley, 

Ryann Kenney, Shawnee Gans, Silas Odum, Taylor Vroman, and Trevor Till. 

The SHS Choir recently performed songs by Brahms, Schubert, Mendelssohn, and Schumann. While they were practicing 
this music, they learned some really interesting German history.  Math teacher, Mrs. Mechthild Ferguson, graciously gave up 
her planning period all year long to coach our choir on their German diction.  Mrs. Ferguson is originally from Bonn, Germany 
and moved to the US twenty years ago. Growing up in Germany, she had 
a rich background in choral studies, as she was enrolled in chorus classes 
in grade school, high school, college, and in her church as well.  I'd like to 
share with you our choir’s final performance of a famous German piece 
about gypsy life, and I want to recognize and thank Mrs. Ferguson for all 
that she did to make it happen! 

SHS Choir singing 

Zigeunerleben (Gypsy Life) 

By Felix Mendelssohn 

Pfarracker 

Online viewers can click this link  to hear the 

audio of our chorus singing Zigeunerleben. 

https://drive.google.com/a/senecahs.org/file/d/1DVY7xQ9I0lZPjf_YBmAQ7_u8IlGv6lSE/view?usp=drive_web
https://drive.google.com/a/senecahs.org/file/d/18xiUXHxJlODMJJQpYLJ8msTss8HJdO2b/view?usp=drive_web
https://drive.google.com/a/senecahs.org/file/d/1DVY7xQ9I0lZPjf_YBmAQ7_u8IlGv6lSE/view?usp=drive_web
https://drive.google.com/a/senecahs.org/file/d/18xiUXHxJlODMJJQpYLJ8msTss8HJdO2b/view?usp=drive_web
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1zOjyEYQkBx458uRAccj1vruO-ptaOfwm/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1zOjyEYQkBx458uRAccj1vruO-ptaOfwm/view?usp=sharing
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SHS Military Students 

THE IRISH HIGHLIGHTER  

Showing Some Irish Pride For Our Military Students... 
Seneca High has seven graduates from the Class of 2018 who have made the decision to serve our country as members 

of the United States Armed Forces.  Three students have already committed to the US Marine Corps; two more are 

planning on joining the US Air Force; one student is currently enlisted in the Illinois National Guard; and one more 

student is joining the US Army.  These seven young men will be stepping out of high school and stepping into uniform to 

begin their rigorous training to become future protectors of our freedoms.  A cake reception was held in the SHS 

Commons on the morning of May 10, 2018 to honor them.  We appreciate their dedication and bravery.   
 

Colt Aldrich chose to join the Illinois Army National Guard at an early age.  He began his military training in May of 2017 

at the age of seventeen.  Colt spent the hot summer months enduring intense physical and weapons training to 

graduate in August as a Private.  On May 5, 2018, Colt was promoted to Private First Class with the Guard, and he will 

begin his Advanced Individual Training (AIT) this June.  The National Guard is actually one of the earliest organized 

armed forces for the United States.  One of the motivations for Colt to join the IL National Guard was to get assistance 

with college funding, as he plans to attend college during his service commitment.  When asked if any other members of 

his family have served, Colt stated that his grandfather was in the Army during the Vietnam era.  Colt is the son of 

Patricia Aldrich of Mazon and Scott Aldrich of Verona.   

 

Daniel Imes will be heading out West in August of 2018 to begin a thirteen-week boot camp at the Marine Corps Recruit 

Depot in San Diego, California.  US Marine recruits have to face one of the most challenging military boot camps of all the 

Forces, which enables them to be some of the toughest defenders of our nation.  Daniel says, “I have always been 

interested in joining the military ever since I was a kid.”  Now that “kid” is a young man who will be serving an eight-year 

commitment with the Marine Corps.  When asked about his plans he said:  “I am committed to four years active duty then 

four years reserve, but I do not plan on making a career out of it.  I think of this commitment as a solid base to have in 

finding a career. College might be an option after my active duty, but a lot will be different then. I can't speak for my 

future self.”  After boot camp, he will be going on to compete his Military Occupational Specialty (MOS) as a Communication Systems 

Marine.  Daniel is the son of Laura & Kathy (step-mom) Haralson of Seneca and Kurt & Sunny (step-mom) Imes of Versailles, Indiana.   

 

Austin Richardson decided that he wanted to join the US Army so that he can “fight” and become an enlisted soldier.  

Austin will begin his ten-week Basic Combat Training (BCT) in July of 2018 at Fort Leonard Wood in St. Robert, Missouri.  

After BCT graduation as a Private, he will move on to his Advanced Individual Training (AIT) where he will learn further 

skills to perform his job in the Army.  This specialized training will provide him with even more opportunities for a career 

outside of military life someday if he so chooses.  Austin said that he wants to make a career of being an Army soldier.  He 

has relatives who have served in the Navy, which may have inspired him to join the military.  Austin is the son of April 

Gilbertson of Verona and Todd Richardson of Ottawa  

 

Cody Altman enlisted in the US Marine Corps to “have the chance to travel and make a brotherhood that can’t be broken.” 

He is leaving in October of 2018 for Boot Camp to the MCRD in San Diego, California.  Cody is thinking of making a career of 

being a Marine, and he added “but that depends on how I like it.  If I don’t really think it’s something I want to continue, I 

will probably give college a try.”  He says he does not know of any family members who are in or have served in the 

military, so he might be the first one.  Cody’s plan for continuing on with the Marine Corps will involve more specialized 

training to fulfill his MOS duty in the Infantry Training Battalion.  Cody is the son of Michelle & Jerry Altman of Verona.   

 

http://www.nationalguard.mil/About-the-Guard/Army-National-Guard/
https://www.thebalancecareers.com/u-s-marine-corps-communications-mos-profile-3345335
https://www.goarmy.com/soldier-life/becoming-a-soldier/basic-combat-training.html
https://www.goarmy.com/soldier-life/becoming-a-soldier/advanced-individual-training.html
http://www.mcrdsd.marines.mil/
http://whatsafterboot.com/soi.asp
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IRISH PRIDE 
Courage...Honor...Commitment 

Dominik Sticha has elected to serve in the US Air Force when he graduates from SHS.  Dominik’s motivation for joining is 

because he wants to challenge himself.  Becoming an Airman of the United States Air Force is important to Dominik, and 

he is willing to do what it takes to complete his mission.  Dominik should be starting USAF Basic Military Training (BMT) at 

Lackland Air Force Base in Texas sometime in June or early July of 2018.  After Basic, he hopes to move into Aviation 

Maintenance to fulfill his job duty or Air Force Specialty Code (AFSC). When asked if he wanted to make a career of being 

in the military, Dominik replied, “I would like to put in my time for the contract I have signed and attend college classes 

while doing so.  If I like what I am doing while in service, I may decide to continue…if not, I will get out.”   

  Dominick is the son of Jessica & Matt Sticha of Seneca.    

 

Logan Vandenberg says he has “always wanted to be a Marine,” and it is something he “just feels [he] needs to do.”  

Logan is set to leave for his Marine Recruit Boot Camp this July, which takes place in San Diego, California.  Logan, along 

with his classmates Daniel and Cody, have been preparing all year long to be ready for the demands of Marine Boot Camp 

by attending physical training (PT) drills at their recruiting office in Morris.  It is important for all US Marine recruits to be 

in top physical and mental shape before arriving aboard MCRD, San Diego.  At the end of the intense three-month boot 

camp, Marines have to face what is known as the “Crucible.”  If you click on the link for the Crucible, you can see for 

yourself how tough you must be to complete this final challenge before earning the title of Marine.  Logan’s sister and 

brother-in-law are both currently serving in the US Navy, and his brother-in-law is deployed in Okinawa, Japan.   

 Logan is the son of Tanicka & Ross Vandenberg.   

 

Hunter Howe has plans to enlist in the US Air Force this summer.   When asked what his motivation for wanting to join the 

military, Hunter stated: “I do not think college is right for me.”  Hunter has an older brother and cousin who are both 

starting the Airman Basic Military Training (BMT) this summer.  It was an influence that has seemed to rub off on Hunter, 

who will most likely start his seven-week basic training next fall.  He can utilize the summer months to get ready for the 

strict physical fitness standards that all Air Recruits must pass to get through BMT and qualify for graduation. Hunter thinks 

he may want to stay in the Air Force as a career, but if he decides not to, he will most likely attend college.   

Hunter is son of Erin & Randy Howe of Seneca. 

https://www.military.com/join-armed-forces/asvab/asvab-and-air-force-jobs.html
https://taskandpurpose.com/crucible-marines-made-heres/
https://origin.airforce.com/education/military-training/bmt
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2018 Scholarship Awards  

Scholarship Name Amount Recipient 
 

Busey Bank  500  Jeremy Hepner 
Compeer Financial 1500  Lane Weber 
Cruise Night  1000  Brandon Calhoon 
Delta Kappa Gamma 1000  Sara Cahill 
Delta Theta Tau  500  Colt Aldrich 
     Taylor Bushman 
     Sara Cahill 
     Eve Odum 
     Lyda Robinson 
     Karsyn Schrag 
     Lane Weber 
     Haley Wilson 
Eloise Walker Anderson 500  Keenan Ellis 
Evan Vint  250  Lyda Robinson 
Exelon   500  Hunter Greve 
Illinois Sheriff's  500   
Irish Pride - Female 250  Sara Cahill 
Irish Pride - Male  250  Erik Bendt 
JJC Foundation  3200  Faith Thurn 
JJC Math Contest     
Jud Nagle  1200  Lyda Robinson 
Larry Novotney  600  Taylor Bushman 
     Eve Odum 
     Lane Weber 
LaSalle Bar Association 500  Taylor Vroman 
Lion's Club  500  Taylor Bushman 
Marseilles Rotary  500  Taylor Bushman 
Martha Slyter  500   
Matt Rivett  1000  Brody McNabb 
     Taylor Vroman 
Mazon American Legion 500  Paige Hepner 
     Dylan Bryant 
MVK Student Council 300  Sara Cahill 
Pfeifer-Madison Memorial 1000  Sara Cahill 
     Tyson Elian 
     Ryann Kenney 
Port District  2500  Lane Weber 
     Peyton Harty 
     Brenden Newkirk 
     Alec Robinson 
Scottish Rite Healthcare 3000  Abby Swon 
Seneca Am. Legion Aux 300  Mya Trager 
Seneca Am. Legion Schl 750  Colt Aldrich 
Senior Science  300  Taylor Vroman 
     Taylor Bushman 
SGS Foundation  800  Brandon Calhoon 
     Madison Maloney 
     Brenden Newkirk 
     Haley Rivett 
     Abby Swon 
     Faith Thrun 
Shamrock Stop  500  Jeremy Hepner 
SHS FutureTeacher 500  Alyssa Hauch 

Scholarship Name Amount Recipient 
 

SHS Senior FFA    
****Robert Johnson 500  Raegan Babcock 
     Anna Spampanato 
****Vern Reifsteck 1000  Sydney Poyner 
****Don Baker  500  Ryann Kenney 
****DeKalb  500  Lane Weber 
****Frank Huss  500  Bryce Bedeker 
****Star Farmer 500  Hunter Greve 
****Ag Placement 500  Brandon Calhoon 
****AgriBusiness 500  Ryann Kenney 
****Alumni  300  Cody Bratcher 
   300  McKenna Coffey 
   300  Madison Maloney 
   300  Lyda Robinson 
   300  Hallie Roszak 
   300  Ryan Sandness 
   300  Kyle Hauge 
   300  Abby Swon 
   300  Zoey Ferrera 
SHS Staff  250  Keenan Ellis 
   250  Cody Bratcher 
   250  Taylor Vroman 
   250  Ryann Kenney 
   250  Dylan Leasure 
   250  Alex Draves 
   250  Haley Rivett 
   250  Mya Trager 
   150  Faith Thrun 
   150  Lane Weber 
   100  Eve Odum 
**Keith Houchin 250  Sara Cahill 
**Paula Freepartner 250  Hayley Wilson 
Spanish IV  300  Eve Odum 
   300  Taylor Vroman 
Starved Rock Ctry Intrnt 1000  Taylor Vroman 
Starved Rock Ctry Janko  1000  Taylor Vroman 
   1000  Taylor Bushman 
Wayne Schmanske 500  Eve Odum 
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SHS Girls Softball 

Regional Champs 

proudly display their 

newly acquired 

trophy. 

 

SHS Boys Fishing 

Team show off their 

keepers from a 

recent 4th & 5th 

place Bass 

Tourney. 

Local Banks Donate Prizes to Reality Store Event at Seneca High School  

Every year Seneca High School hosts an event called the Reality Store.  All sophomore students participate in the Reality Store to 
learn about the costs of living.  Students get a “paycheck” with fake money in it, and using the money, the students have the 
chance to spend one month’s salary on the necessities of life including housing, utilities, transportation, insurance, groceries, 
entertainment, clothing, etc.  Besides Seneca High School, the event is made possible by Busey Bank of Mazon, and the First 
Midwest Bank of Seneca.  As well as sending representatives to work at the Reality Store, the two banks even brought prizes to be 
given away through a random drawing.  Busey Bank winners were Annebelle Krull of Mazon and Dustin Kernica of Seneca, and the 
First Midwest Bank of Seneca’s winners are Cyndee Miller and Cody Kinsella both of Seneca. 

Cyndee Miller and Cody Kinsella claimed their prizes 

from First Midwest Bank of  Seneca.  

Annebelle Krull and Dustin Kernica claimed their prizes 

from Busey Bank of Mazon. 

On Tuesday, May 8, students in Mrs. Foster’s Business Class had a great day at the Kane 
County Cougar business seminar where they learned about marketing, sales, and careers 
in sports. The students created a between innings promotion featuring Dick’s sporting 
goods.  They did a tremendous job with their promotion and earned upgraded seats to the 
game that day!   

Students pictured with Business teacher Kim Foster:  

Kenzi Empson, Kholton Kovall, Jeremy Hepner, Morgan Pifer, Madelyn Isham, and Lauren Dooley. 

IRISH HIGHLIGHTS 

Students in Action 
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